
 

 

 

 

May 21, 2019 

 

Ms. Kay Lynn Lyon 

Farmers Branch Woman’s Club 

3720 Wooded Creek Drive 

Farmers Branch, TX 75234 

 

Dear Ms. Lyon, 

On behalf of the entire Farmers Branch City Council and the participants at The Branch 

Connection, I want to thank you and the Woman’s Club for your generous donation of $2,000.  

The Farmers Branch Woman’s Club continues to be a good community partner by providing 

support to The Branch Connection and its programs. 

Your donation will be utilized to acquire new equipment and supplies for the kitchen, add 

additional evening programing and provide scholarships for residents who are unable to purchase 

a membership on their own.  This will help enrich the lives of seniors.  Once again, the Council 

and I thank you.  

Sincerely, 

 

Robert C. Dye, Mayor 

 

 


